

 THE SCHOOL BOARD OF ST. LUCIE COUNTY
Regular Workshop Meeting – February 23, 2010
MINUTES

The School Board of St. Lucie County held a regular workshop in the School Board Room on February 23, 2010 at approximately 5:00 p.m.

PRESENT:
MR.  TROY INGERSOLL, Chairman




Member Residing in District No. 5




MRS. KATHRYN HENSLEY, Vice Chairman





Member Residing in District No. 4




MS.  CAROL A. HILSON





Member Residing in District No. 2




DR.  JUDI MILLER





Member Residing in District No. 1


ABSENT:
DR.  JOHN CARVELLI





Member Residing in District No. 3

ALSO PRESENT:

MR.  MICHAEL J. LANNON, Superintendent




MR.  DANIEL B. HARRELL, Attorney
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Chairman Ingersoll called the meeting to order.  Ms. Debbie Snyder, principal of Palm Pointe Educational Research K-8 School, led the Pledge of Allegiance.
CONSENT AGENDA


Action:

The Superintendent recommended the Board approve



consent agenda items #1 through #9 as presented



(Hensley/Miller/Carried 4-0).
Chairman Ingersoll announced that Dr. Carvelli was absent due to a medical issue.
 1.  SR Personnel Agenda & Leaves

 2.  SR CTA/CU Contract Waiver – Dan McCarty 3-8 School, Article IV. A
 3.  SR Letter of Understanding with CTA/CU – Reassignment, Reduction in Force, Continuing Status

 4.  TB Payment of Bills 01.31.10
 5.  TB Monthly Financial Report 01.31.10
 6.  SW St. Lucie County School Board District-wide Summer Musical – "The Sound of Music"
 7.  SW Addendum to Early Learning Coalition of St. Lucie County and Nancy Archer Agreement

 8.  AG Master Agreement with Morganti Group, Inc., for CM Svcs. for LPA Middle Modernization Project
 9.  AG Work Authorization with TLC Engineering for Bleacher/Grandstand Inspections District-wide

OTHER BUSINESS

10.  BS Stipulated Findings of Fact, Conclusions of Law & Penalty, & Final Orders #47 - #65

Action:

The Superintendent recommended the Board approve



Stipulated Findings of Fact, Conclusions of Law & Penalty,



and Final Orders #47 through #65 (Hilson/Miller/Carried 4-0).
SUPERINTENDENT’S UPDATE     

11.  MS Transportation Update 
Mr. Marty Sanders, Executive Director of Growth Management, Land Acquisition and Intergovernmental Affairs, reviewed major transportation department changes along with budget implications and projections.  In 2008-09, department efforts had resulted in a $2.9 million savings over the prior year.  In 2009-2010, Mr. Sanders anticipated a total of $1.7 million would be saved as a result of staff reduction, continuation of route modifications, community stops for magnet schools, and the elimination of out-of-zone transportation for Village Green Elementary.   Plans for the 2010-11 school year included the continued consolidation of routes, greater distances between stops, student assignments based on transportation service areas, community stops for attractor programs, and ongoing evaluation of transportation options versus the need to build capacity or rezone annually.  
Mr. Sanders, Director Don Carter, and staff members were congratulated and commended by board members for the tremendous effort and successful results achieved by the department--an approximate savings of $8 million over five years.   
12. TB Health Care for Employees (Postponed)
This item was postponed.  No report.

AASA Meeting

Superintendent Lannon reported on the American Association of School Administrators national conference he had recently attended.  A copy of "The Year of Education", prepared by Mary Kusler, dated February 11, 2010, contained updated information on the federal education agenda.     
SCHOOL BOARD MEMBERS’ REPORTS

Mrs. Hensley noted that a recent Five County Work Group meeting was well attended—members would be following state and federal legislation closely.

Dr. Miller mentioned that the St. Lucie County Education Foundation "Spring Fling" event was scheduled for March 13, 2010.  This was another fundraising effort that supported scholarships and teacher mini grants.  Foundation members and staff were thanked once again for the outstanding "Night of the Stars" event.

Ms. Hilson said she met some phenomenal students during the Skills USA event at Fort Pierce Central High School.  She was happy to participate and very impressed with the students.
Mr. Ingersoll reminded everyone that the St. Lucie County Fair was starting February 26, 2010 and the Taste St. Lucie event was scheduled for March 31, 2010.

13. JM Resolution Supporting 2010 Census
At the February 9, 2010 board meeting, Dr. Miller had asked that a resolution in support of the 2010 Census be drafted for the Board's consideration.  Board members agreed that everyone needed to be counted in St. Lucie County due to the great need for funding.

Action:

The Superintendent recommended the Board




adopt the resolution as presented (Hensley/Hilson/




Carried 4-0).
Chairman Ingersoll recessed the meeting at approximately 6:31 p.m.

The meeting was reconvened at 6:32 p.m.

UNSCHEDULED SPEAKERS   
Mr. Curtis Sherrod addressed the Board and again asked that the African and African American Curriculum be fully implemented in the St. Lucie County Public Schools. 
ADJOURNMENT
After conducting all business scheduled to come before the Board, Chairman Ingersoll adjourned the February 23, 2010 regular workshop at approximately 6:35 p.m.
























